
 
 
 
 

 
 
Church Officials: 
 
Deacons (Chair):      Karen Blotnicky 

Deacons:     Wendell Matheson 

     Rose Snow 

     Nancy Cross 

Treasurer:        Susan Daigle 

Assistant Treasurer:       Ross Haverstock 

Financial Secretary:       Bev Matheson 

Sunday School Superintendant:       Deacon Nancy Cross 

Trustees (Chair):        Vernon Kynock 

Trustees:         Ross Haverstock                                                                    

Deacon Karen Blotnicky 

Song Leader:    Deacon Wendell Matheson 

Organist:     Harry Reinders 
 

  

Welcome Visitors! 
 

Thank You for worshiping with us today! Please sign our guest book in the 

entryway before you leave! 

 

Visitation 
 

Would you like visitation in your home for prayer or fellowship? Perhaps you have 

a relative or a friend who has such a need? If so, please contact Deacon Karen 

Blotnicky (835-7960). 

 

Help Wanted 
 
The following churches are seeking the following kinds of help: Our church – 

Director of Music/Organist, Assistant Financial Secretary and a clerk/administrator. 

Bedford Baptist – Director of Music. West End Baptist – Secretary. For further 

information about these positions, please contact Deacon Karen Blotnicky (835-

7960). 
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ORDER OF SERVICE 
 

SUNDAY, AUGUST 31ST, 2008 
 

 

 

Here I am. I stand at the door and knock. If anyone hears my voice and 
opens the door, I will come in and eat with him,  

and he with me. 
Rev. 3:20 

  

First Baptist Church - Hammonds Plains 
1839 Hammonds Plains Rd. 

Hammonds Plains NS B4B 1P4 
Tel. (902) 835-5732 

www.hammondsplainsbaptist.com 
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Order of Service 

 

Call to Worship/Prayer & Introductions: Deacon Rose Snow 
 
Opening Hymns (Sing choruses together) 
Hymn #238: The King is Coming 
Hymn #458: Gentle Shepherd 
 
Announcements: Deacon Karen Blotnicky 
 
Hymn #544: We’ll Understand it Better By and By 
 
Special Bluegrass Gospel Presentation featuring the Frails 
 
Scripture:  Revelations 3: 14-22: Deacon Karen Blotnicky 
 
Congregational Prayer: Rev. Bill Woodworth 
 
Message from Rev. Bill Woodworth – “The Church 2008” 
 
Hymn #398: Fill My Cup Lord 
 
Prayer/Offering:  Deacon Rose Snow 
 
Hymn #526: Jesus is Coming Again (Last Hymn) 
 
Benediction: Rev. Bill Woodworth 
 

Events and Announcements 
 
Greetings Today! Please join us after the service for treats and fellowship. 
 
We welcome Rev. Bill Woodworth to lead us in worship today. We also extend a 
special welcome to our dear friend, Harry Reinders to lead us in music ministry, 
and to special musical guests, the Frails. Today is a great day to celebrate our faith. 

 

Uniacke Baptist Church presents its 6th Annual Yard Sale Saturday, September 13, 
10:00am--2:00pm at the Mt. Uniacke Irving Gas Station, just off Exit #3 off Highway 
101.  Rain date is September 20.  Music, hot dogs and pop, face painting, great 
deals, something for everyone.  All proceeds for Uniacke Wishgivers, a local charity 
which ministers to the needy of Mt. Uniacke.  For information, call 866-0559 or 
866-3081  or 256--2151. 
 
 

W.M.S.  – The First meeting of the new year, on Thursday, September 4
th

 at 2 PM 
at the home of Jean Clayton in Dartmouth.  Jean has indicated that ALL ladies of 
the congregation are invited and welcome to attend.  Jean is asking that we call her as 

we are getting close to her place at 465-7570 so that she can meet us out front and show us 
where to park. If you have questions, or if you would like a ride, please call Sandra Macleod 
at 443-9336.  
 

Directions to Jean Clayton’s condo at 10 Horizon Court, Dartmouth:  
Go across the Magazine Hill 
Take the Eastern Shore exit onto the Circumferential Hwy.  
Continue along Hwy and turn right onto Micmac Blvd. 
Turn left onto Horizon Court.  
End at 10 Horizon Court. 

 

Inviting All 'Carpenters' And 'Wanna Be Carpenters' to offer their skills to build 
new cabins at Bayside Camp. Information session at Bedford Baptist Church,  
Thursday, September 11

th
 at 7:30 PM. Construction start scheduled for Saturday, 

September 27
th

. For Information contact David Seller at 443-5353. 

 

Bayers Road Baptist will be hosting Ten Thousand Villages on September 20
th

.  
They have bulletin inserts available for those who would like to have them. Please 
contact Louise Knowles at 453-4504 or Rose Cochran through email 
rosebudc@ns.sympatico.ca . 

 

L.I.F.T. (Ladies in Fellowship Together), September 19-21, 2008 Malagash Bible 
Camp. “An Extreme Makeover”. Speaker: Stephanie Robbins (Metro Wesleyan 
Church, Halifax), with music by Laurie Schmuland (Stoneridge Fellowship, 
Beaverbank). Come with sleeping bag, pillow, unscented toiletries, Bible, flashlight, 
musical instrument (if you have one), notebook, camera and a desire to be blessed 
and to be a blessing. Brochures are available in the entryway. 

 

Living Hope Notice of Motion: The Association Council will cause to be moved that 
Living Hope Baptist Church be received as a Member Church of the Halifax Region 
United Baptist Association. The meeting will be held Saturday October 25th at 
Birch Cove Baptist Church. 

 

Help Wanted! Help Wanted! Help Wanted! The following churches are seeking 
the following kinds of help: Our church – Director of Music/Organist, Assistant 
Financial Secretary and a Clerk/Administrator. Bedford Baptist – Director of Music. 
West End Baptist – Secretary. For further information about these positions, 
please contact Deacon Karen Blotnicky (835-7960). 
 

Sundays for September:  
September 7

th
, 2008 – TBA 

September 14
th

, 21
st

, 28
th

: Dr. David Smith. 


